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Under a new State Department policy, virtually all visa applicants to the United States are now
required to submit information about social media accounts they have used in the past five years.

Applicants for immigrant and nonimmigrant visas must use the State Department’s Consular
Electronic Application Center (CEAC) to complete online forms for nonimmigrant (DS-160) or
immigrant (DS-260) visas. The Department has updated its immigrant and nonimmigrant visa forms
to request additional information, including “social media identifiers,” from almost all U.S. applicants.

The new visa application forms list a number of social media platforms and require the applicant to
provide any account names they may have had on them over the previous five years.
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Social Media Help: Social Media
Do you have a social media presence?

Select from the list below each socal media plathorm you have

used within the last five years. In the space next to the

platrorm 5 nam

Social Media Prownider/Platform

- SELECT ONE - v

+ Add Another = Remove

Applicants have the option of stating they do not use social media. However, failure to provide
accurate and truthful responses in a visa application may result in denial of the visa by a consular
officer. An individual's social media footprint will provide consular officers with a snapshot of
contacts, associations, habits, and preferences. Consular officers will likely look for inconsistencies
and possible security concerns on a broad range of issues.

This action amplifies the measures outlined by the U.S. Department of Homeland Security in its
September 2017 proposal calling for the review of social media records by all immigrants. This marks
a significant shift from prior policy under the Obama Administration, which asked visa applicants to
submit social media records on a voluntary basis.

In addition to their social media histories, visa applicants are now asked for five years of previously
used telephone numbers, email addresses, international travel, and deportation status, as well as
whether any family members have been involved in terrorist activities.

Under the new policy, both temporary visitors and those seeking permanent residence are required to
fill out the new forms. Only applicants for certain diplomatic and official visa types will be exempted
from this requirement.
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https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2017/09/18/2017-19365/privacy-act-of-1974-system-of-records
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